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ñOne More Thingéò 
By Nathan Decker 

 

I think Iôve heard this phrase more times than I can count.  ñJust one more thingéò  

Christmas often seems to be about one more.  Thereôs one more gift to buy, give, or get.  

Thereôs one more party, office function, or church meeting to go to and forget.  Thereôs one 

more charity bell ringing out the cry of the poverty.  Thereôs one more Christmas album to 

add to all seasonôs chaos. 

 

It strikes me that this is the world to which Jesus was born.  People were bustling through 

Bethlehem.  Unlike the song, O Little Town of Bethlehem was anything but quiet and 

sleepy.  Braying animals in the barn, yelling at the tax office, bargaining at the market, and 

pushing at the inns ï this is the world we live in still.  Just go shopping on any Friday to 

see it once more. 

 

We are invited during Advent to pause and perhaps come to a screeching halt so that we 

can realize what seems truly important may not be so important.  Truly significant         

moments are right in front of us.  Little things like a baby being born.  Shy folks like a 

newly engaged couple having a baby out of wedlock.  Curious sights like half-drunk    

shepherds coming to town in the middle of the night trying to find a Messiah.  This is 

Christmas.  This is the real Christmas. 

 

God does not want us to break Christmas.  God wants to give us a break in Christmas.  So 

spend time with family, friends, and loved ones.  Stop in the middle of the ham and turkey, 

the wrapping and unwrapping, and just look.  Jesus may be the ñone more thingò you see. 

 

 

ñI will both lie down and sleep in peace; 

    for  you alone, O  LORD, make me lie down in safety.ò 

Psalm 4:8 NRSV  
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   In Loving Memory 

   of 

Carl Vernon Clark 

 1923 - 2015 

Our sincere sympathy to his family and friends 

Congratulations to Evan Thomas Fox  
on the Sacrament of Baptism  

on November 22, 2015.    
Proud parents are Andrew & Laurie Fox.  

Welcome new members who were received into membership  
 

on November 8, 2015  Greg and Sarah Crom and son Allen 

    309 Willis Road, Franklin, VA  23851      

on November 15, 2015 Joe Edenfield 

    100 Kings Lane, Franklin, VA  23851 

The church staff  
would like to wish the families of High 

Street United Methodist Church  
a Merry Christmas and  

a Happy New Year.   
It is such a joy to serve you  

as you serve the Lord.   
Especially, we would like to thank those 

who have volunteered in the church office 
this past year.   

Your help has been a blessing! 

ñI Love My Churchò 

T-shirts on sale now! 

$10.00 each 

Available in the  

church office  

in various sizes 

Front View 

I Love  

My Church 

Back View 

High Street  

United Methodist Church 
www.highstreetumcva.org 

 

LAY SERVANT ACADEMY 
 

FEBRUARY 26-28, 2016 
 

Blackstone Conference and Retreat Center 
 

You may register for the Academy on the VA     

Conference website at http://www.vaumc.org/

LayServantTraining and can download detailed  

information.  

Fees: $180.00 if registered by February 1 

 $200.00 after February 1 
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Advent Decorating Fund 
 

Add to the beauty of our sanctuary and narthex at Christmas time by making a      
donation to the Advent Decorating Fund in honor of and/or in memory of loved 
ones.  The Worship Committee will use these funds to purchase fresh garlands and 
large poinsettias as needed to decorate the inside of the sanctuary and the narthex. 
 
If you would like to make a donation, please complete the information below.  You 
may place the form, along with payment, in the offering plate, drop it by the church 

office, or send it by mail.  The deadline for your honorarium or memorial to appear 

in the Advent Booklet is Friday, December 11, 2015. 
 
A separate form is necessary for each donation.  Additional forms are available at the 

back of the sanctuary or at the church office. 

In Honor of:                    

In Memory of:                 

By:                   

Tree of Stars 

This Christmas season give the gift that keeps on giving!  For every donation of $7.00  
toward the support of our missionary (and other mission projects), a star will be placed on 
our Tree of Stars in honor of or in memory of your loved ones. 
 
If you would like to make a donation, please complete the information below.  You may 
place this form, along with your donation, in the offering plate, drop it by the church   

office, or send it by mail.  Donations will be accepted through Christmas but if you 

would like your donation to appear in the Tree of Stars Booklet, your donation must 

be in by Friday, December 11, 2015. 
 
A separate form is necessary for each star.  Additional forms are available at the back of 
the  sanctuary or at the church office. 

In Honor of:                   
 

In Memory of:                
 

By:                 
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Update from the Land Use Committee  
 
We continue to stay involved and abreast of the latest developments as they relate to the Camp 

Parkway project and the application that has been submitted by Hampton Roads Development to 

rezone the property, better known as òthe Cutchins Farmó, to M -1 Light Industrial. No matter 

what happens on that property, our church is a neighbor in this community as well as the rest of 

the county and city.  We will be affected.   As it stands now, our local development office and 

VDOT have sent several pages of questions to the developer. They are awaiting the answers to 

those questions.  This has been a major topic of discussion at several planning commission     

meetings. 
 

We will continue to keep you informed. The office has a copy of the rezoning application along 

with all factual documents and minutes related to this project and its impact on Camp Parkway. 

The next Planning Commission meeting is December 10 and this topic will likely be a part of the 

conversation.  
 

For more information ð contact Jane Riddick Fries at 757 -630 -8711, June Fleming at  

757 -516-2687 or Pastor Nathan.  

Our sponsorship of the 50 food -insecure children at S.P. Morton Elementary School in Franklin is  

going well.  Our backpack sessions are well attended and there are plenty of volunteers  at every   

session.   
 

Financially speaking we are a little over halfway towards our goal for this year (October - June) of 

$5400.  In order to reach our financial commitment this year,  we need financial support through your 

continued donations.  Thanks to all of you who have supported this mission project at High Street this 

year.   
 

Please take note of the following dates for Backpack activities for December and January and help 

out whenever you can.   Please contact me at 569 -9449 with questions and suggestions.   
 

Tuesday        December  1   5:00 p.m.  Backpack Session - Fellowship Hall at HSUMC  
 

Wednesday   December  2  morning delivery to S.P. Morton  
 

Wednesday   December 16  morning delivery to S.P. Morton  
 

Tuesday       January 5  5:00 p.m. Backpack Session - Fellowship Hall  
 

Wednesday  January 6  morning delivery to S.P. Morton  
 

Wednesday  January 13  morning delivery to S.P. Morton  
 

Tuesday     January 26  5:00 p.m. Backpack Session Fellowship Hall  
 

Wednesday  January 27  morning delivery to S.P. Morton  
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FROM THE LAY LEADER  

 
On most mornings, when I leave for work, it is still dark.  I have 

learned over these last years, that if you look up in the sky to the 

east of Franklin, you will see a very, very bright object in the sky. 

 

I am not an astronomer, but I have always believed that the brightness of 

that heavenly object assures me that it is a planet.  Most likely stars are 

farther away and much less brilliant. 

 

In the Advent season, I am awakened to the possibility that the object I 

am seeing is truly a star.  I am reminded of the old spiritual, ñThereôs a 

star in the east on Christmas morn, rise up, shepherd, and follow.  It will 

lead to the place where Jesus is born, rise up, shepherd, and follow.ò 

 

As we begin this Holy Season, look for the stars around us that remind 

us of the birth of Christ.  Perhaps they will be people who care for the 

troubled of our world (sometimes those troubled may be us).   

Perhaps the star could be a healing from illness and      

depression which is rampant this time of year.  Perhaps 

the star will be a High Streeter caring for and in our  

community as we frequently do . . . . . or perhaps that  

star will be you. 

 

Godôs blessings to us all in the season of Advent  

as we prepare for the coming of Christ into our  

hearts and world. 

 

Mike Ponder 

Lay Leader 


